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SPECIAL SESSION

July 29, 2015
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:11 PM.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Rhonda Wilson, Corey Yates, Tanya Major, Susan Gattis, Sonja Warden, and Geraldine Mack.  Assistant principals BJ Henry and Dawne Swank and guest, Rex Hanson, were also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 15-01 – Melissa Butler made a motion for the agenda to be accepted.  Sonja Warden seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the June 3, 2015 Regular Session minutes.  ORDER 15-02 – Sonja Warden made a motion to accept the June 3, 2015 Regular Session minutes.  Susan Gattis seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the June financial report and activity budget, dated June 1-30, 2015 submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 15-03 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion to accept the June financial report and activity budget.  Corey Yates seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. ACT Update:  Mr. Smallwood reviewed the ACT from the March 2015 exam.  He issued a handout to the Council detailing the scores for the past five years as well as a comparison of our scores to the State data.
III. OLD BUSINESS:  
A. Review of New Attendance Policy at EHS:  Discussion was undertaken concerning this policy and the consequences of unexcused absences.  This policy will be reviewed at the Council meeting in August.  
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
As part of the requirements set forth in the By-Laws for Special Work that must be completed for the first meeting of each new school year, the following was undertaken and is explained in sections A-D.
A. Election of SBDM Officers: 
1.  Vice Chair: Nominations were taken by the Council.  Tanya Major nominated Corey Yates for the position of Vice-Chair.  Corey accepted the nomination and the motion passed unanimously.  

2. Secretary: Before nominations were accepted, Mr. Smallwood explained that the Council could choose to elect a non-Council member for this position, as has been done for the past several years.  Sonja Warden nominated Samra Franklin for the position of Secretary.  Samra accepted the nomination and the motion passed unanimously.  

B. Review of SBDM By-Laws & Policies:  Mr. Smallwood gave an overview of SBDM By-Laws and Policies.  He requested that the Council review each By-Law and Policy in depth before the next meeting for possible revision.  It was suggested that we change the date for teacher elections to take place after Spring Break and for parent elections to coincide with Power Pact if possible. 
C. Completion of Special Work for First Meeting of 2014-2015 school year:  Mr. Smallwood reviewed the remainder of the special work required of the Council during the first meeting of each new school year.  The Council set the following dates for Regular Session meetings for the 2015-2016 school year:  August 4, 2015; September 2, 2015; October 14, 2015; November 11, 2015; December 2, 2015; January 6, 2016; February 3, 2016; March 2, 2016; April 13, 2016; May 4, 2016; and June 1, 2016. Meetings will be held in the EHS Library at 4:00 p.m.  ORDER 15-04 – Susan Gattis made a motion to accept the meeting schedule for the 2015-2016 school year.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
D. Review of District and School Improvement Plans (DIP & SIP):  Mr. Smallwood and Mrs. Henry gave an overview of the goals for both the District Improvement and School Improvement Plans.  
E. Review and Adoption of the School Emergency Response Plan, Procedures, and Crisis Management Team:   The Emergency Plan Policy was adopted on January 22, 2014 and, per the ruling of this Council, Ms. Swank reviewed the plan.  There were no changes deemed necessary.  The attachments listing the Crisis Management Team and the Crisis Management Sites, which must be updated each year, was given to the Council.  Ms. Swank informed the Council that Active Shooter Training will take place for the faculty and staff on September 8, 2015.  Parent members of the Council were invited to take part in this training as well.  

F. Important Back to School Dates: Mr. Smallwood shared upcoming events with the Council to include Open House on Monday, August 3rd, Opening Day on Tuesday, August 4th, and the first day of school on Wednesday, August 5th.  
G. July 29th and July 30th Professional Development – EIS Teaching and Learning Conference:  Mr. Smallwood shared information concerning the programs for these two days of Professional Development. 

H. Partnership with the 84th Training Command Unit from Ft. Knox: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that our partnership with the 84th Training Command Unit will include a tribute to EHS graduates who have served, or who are currently serving, in the military and working with the members of our flag corps.  
I. Approval of AP Physics to be counted as a 4th-year Math Credit:  Mr. Smallwood asked Mr. Hanson to review the reasoning behind this request.  Mr. Hanson shared information concerning the State statute requiring math to be taken all four years of high school and how AP Physics is considered to be a qualifying course.  ORDER 15-05 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion to approve AP Physics as a 4th-year math credit.  Tanya Major seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
V. PERSONNEL:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council of the following:
A. Band Director – Mr. Andrew Tucker, our current Assistant Band Director, has applied for this position.
B. 9th Grade Football Coach – Chris Williams
C. Weightlifting Coach – Michael Fox
D. Head Track Coach – accepting applications 
VI. NEXT MEETING DATE:  Our next Regular Session meeting is scheduled for August 4, 2015.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 15-06 – Sonja Warden made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 6:38 p.m.  Geraldine Mack seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
